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Dear Governor Haley,

The out of control BATFE is considering ruling a very popular and affordable ammunition as 
armor piercing. If you do any amount of research, you will find M855 ball ammo to be neither 
good at piercing armor or expanding thus making an efficient round to destroy tissue and organs. 
In short, it is affordable target ammunition, not even legal to ethically take down a deer. This is 
an attack on my God given, constitutionally recognized right that I as an American should be free 
to enjoy. 

Apart from this ammunition's poor performance at both penetrating armor and being effective on 
live targets, the caliber of this round, despite it's all time national record setting high of 
ownership, is used in the smallest percentage of both homicides AND suicides (which are the 
nation's highest percentage of death caused by firearms)

In closing, this purposed ban will do nothing but make Liberals happy, but do nothing to cut down 
on any amount of violence, murders, or deaths in the country. This is however a direct assault on 
my right to bear arms. I would hope you would be able to see through this administrations smoke 
and mirrors and see the bigger picture.

Sincerely,
Colt Roy


